
 

 
 

Riverside Community Health Foundation 
Stebler Fund 2025 Grant Opportunity 
Questions & Answers 

 

1. Does equipment fall in the capital bucket [of RCHF’s Funding Restrictions listed on page 3 of 

the Proposal Guidelines]?  

Equipment does not fall in the capital funding category of RCHF’s Funding Restrictions. The 

applicant organization may request equipment provided that the proposed project fulfills the 

priorities for this funding opportunity. 

 

2. Our organization is in Palm Springs, in the Coachella Valley, providing social services, 

including mental health counseling. We would like to know if we can apply for this grant based 

on our location.   

The Fred and Eva Stebler Trust fund carries the following restrictions: funds must be used for the 

treatment and care of low-income and indigent minor children who are residents of the County 

of Riverside who are not otherwise qualified or eligible to receive treatment and care of the 

County of Riverside and/or the State  of California. For this funding opportunity, RCHF is seeking 

grant proposals that are consistent with our identified mission and vision, and that increase 

access to needed health care treatment for minors under the age of 18 residing in Riverside 

County.  

 

If your organization’s project serves minors under the age of 18 residing in Riverside County as 

described above, you may apply for this funding opportunity. Conversely, if your organization is 

located in Riverside County but does not serve minors under the age of 18 residing in Riverside 

County, you will be ineligible for this funding opportunity. 

 

3. Is SSI considered care by the State of California? This question is in reference to the sentence 

in the RFP: “funds must be used for the treatment and care of low-income and indigent minor 

children who are residents of the County of Riverside who are not otherwise qualified or eligible 

to receive treatment and care of the County of Riverside and/or the State of California.”  Many 

of the children we serve receive SSI. Are we still eligible to apply for the grant? 



 

The SSI Program (Supplemental Security Income) provides monthly payments to people with 

disabilities and older adults who have little or no income or resources. SSI is not considered as 

treatment or care; therefore, your organization would be eligible to apply for this funding 

opportunity. 

 

 


